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INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

New Beginnings!  
New Beginnings is a common theme in my writing 
annually. I’ve always liked the sense of a new year  
being a new beginning. To me, this is 
true whether we are talking about the 
year as a calendar year, a fiscal year, a 

school year, or a birth year. Even though in truth, I know that 
January 1st, 2023 will not look a lot different than  
December 31st, 2022, there is still something magical about 
the start of a new year and the belief that somehow 2023 will 
be a better year than 2022. 
 

A new beginning opens an opportunity up for us to put behind the things that 
weigh us down and do something new and hopefully better. Whether it is to 
lose weight, eat healthier, get more exercise, spend more time with family and 
friends, save more money, pay off debt, pray more, read the Bible more,  

attend church more frequently, be more  
generous... new beginnings open the possibility of 
living our life differently. 

 

That’s what the Gospel message is all about. It doesn’t depend on the  
calendar. God is ready to give us a new beginning in our relationship with 
God. God is ready to forgive our past and to start life 
anew. We can have this new beginning today,  
tomorrow, or any day we choose. 
 

Years ago, a Bishop was asked by a youth on a retreat 
weekend about when the Bishop came into  
relationship with Christ. The Bishop responded 
which time. Then he went on to say, “the first time I 
was about your age at an event very much like this one. The most recent time 
was this morning when I got up.” 
 

Every day can be a fresh and new beginning for us. Life can be different today 
from yesterday. In fact, life can be different this afternoon from this morning. 
 

In what ways, do you need a new beginning? Let Christ enter in and be part of 
that new beginning in your life. 
 

Alan  
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PRAYER CHAIN 
Begins In The Church Office 

(724)843-0862 

Prayer concerns for our Church Family & Friends... 

Home Touch 
Lohra Allcorn 
Joe Biddle 
Bim Brightwell 
Carol Bubb 
Tom Clinton 
Don & Nancy Deutsch 
Dave & Linda Eiler 
Pat Elick 
Paul Grimes 
Sylvia Hendrickson 
Elmira Hollingshead 
Lee Jenkins 
Pat Katekovich 
Josephine Lapic 
Jim & Esther Miller 
Thelma Miller 
Jackie Neal 
Dottie & Janet Pfaff 
Tim Ramsey 
Duane & Diana Rape 
Amie Ritter 
 

Mourning Loss 
Elsie Farland Family 
Cookie Lucente Family  
Garrett Newton Family 
 

Testing 

Sue Presto 
Amy Smail 
 
 

Other Prayer Needs 
Caregivers 
Those who are lonely 
Those with depression 
Those seeking guidance 
Those struggling financially 
Those needing a Savior 
Transportation Needs 
 

Surgery 
Debbie Catalano 
Elmira Hollingshead 
Brady Slagle 
 

General Health 
Bacterial & Viral illnesses 
Holden Eckman  
Pat Katekovich 
Frank Kratz 
Nelson Mitchell 
Dottie Pfaff 
Janet Pfaff 
 

Praise 
Elsie Lyn Ebel 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Extended Care 
Nora Baker 
Joyce Beglin 
Mike Book 
Deb Britton 
Tina Chirico 
Terry Dempsey 
Caitlin Edge 
Connie Elliot 
Margaret Ewing 
Kevin Finch 
Virginia Gobea 
Peggy Hostettler 
Abby Hudak 
Susan Kabre  
Connie Katekovich 
Ashley Keil 
Rebecca Kirkland 
Jennifer Klenk 
Freida Kughn 

Names will appear on the prayer list for four consecutive 

weeks with the exception of the Home Touch and  

Extended Care lists. The Extended Care list is for those 

with Chronic Illnesses who will likely need prayer long 

term. From time to time, if we have not received an  

update on a person or if a person has been doing well, they 

may be removed from the Extended Care list until we are 

asked to put them back on with an update to their  

condition.  

Prayer Chain 

If you or anyone you know would like to 

 be added to the prayer list or to either  

the telephone or email prayer chain,  

please contact the church office 

(724)843-0862 

Stevie Jane  Kruger 
Aimee Lemaster 
Gary Lucente 
Mark McCaskey 
Mark Milbert 
Sheldon Murphy  
Christy Nadzam 
Dottie Pfaff 
Janet Pfaff 
Betty Revay 
Aime Ritter 
Tim Shane 
Wendy Shellhammer 
Alice Short 
Jarred Shouder 
Dave & Amy Smail 
Janet Stange 
Jennifer Whitman 
Michelle Wiltrout 
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01/01   HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

01/01   Sarah Walker 

01/01   Elaine Ankney 

01/01   Chris Ziter 

01/02   Andrew Fleissner 

01/02   Emily White 

01/03   Laura Frankovich 

01/04   Amanda Chaousy 

01/04   Makenzie Skiles 

1/05   Hilliary Coe 

01/05   Les McMillen 

01/05   Jordyn Moehrle 

01/06   Pat Katekovich 

01/07   Paulene Roncevich 

01/07   Jackie Simpson 

01/.09   Mike Loschinskey 

01/10   Madison Knopp 

01/12   Don Zajac 

01/13   Melissa Greggs 

01/13   Diane Fash 

01/15   Christina Guay 

01/15   Denise Myers 

01/16   Lila Houy 

01/17   Terri Lewis 

01/17   Matt Currey 

01/20   Kathy Moran 

01/21   Lucas Turner 

01/22   Phyllis Schultheis 

01/23   Amy Smail 

01/24   Joss Lynn Castor 

01/26   Aaron Dawson 

01/27   Charles Brightwell 

01/29   April Beige 

01/30   Sloane Salter 

01/30   John Calve 

01/30   Linda Eiler 

01/31   Alice Ketterer 

01/31   Lyla Zundel 

 

We enjoy being able to share your special dates. 
Please, if we overlook you or someone you know, let us know 

so that we can add the special date to our records.  

HAPPY 
NEW 
YEAR! 
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JANUARY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

January 1st  Sunday Worship and Sunday School 

January 5th  Adult Bible Study in the Alexander Home 

January 7th  Community Breakfast 

January 8th  Sunday Worship and Sunday School 

January 9th  Youth Group and Kids’ Club 

January 10th   Finance Committee Meeting 
    Home Touch Committee Meeting 

January 11th  Adult Bible Study—conference room and/or virtual 

January 12th  Adult Bible Study in the Alexander Home 

January 15th  Sunday Worship and Sunday School 

January 17th  Food Pantry and Trustee Committee Meeting 

January 18th  Adult Bible Study—conference room and/or virtual 

January 19th  Adult Bible Study in the Alexander Home 

January 22nd  Sunday Worship and Sunday School 

January 23rd  Family Service Night—Mental Health Association 

January 24th  Ad Council Meeting 

January 25th  Adult Bible Study—conference room and/or virtual 

January 26th  Adult Bible Study in the Alexander Home 

January 27th  Newsletter Deadline 

January 28th  Pinewood Derby—Pack 444 

January 29th  Sunday Worship and Sunday School 

January 30th  Youth Group and Kids’ Club 
    Christian Education Committee Meeting 
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UNIONVILLE CHRISTMAS CARD POST OFFICE 

Please remember to pick up your cards. There are many still on the balcony 

tables. If you see a stack of cards for someone who is not here but that you 

will be seeing, please pick them up and deliver them.  Due to the weather 

delays over Christmas, we will leave the tables up through Sunday, January 

8th.  Thank you and Happy New Year! 

Thank You! 
Thank you for all your notes, cards, and gifts during this Christmas season.  Your 
expressions of love are so meaningful.   

In Christ’s love,  

Alan & Lois Morrison 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP 

  January 1 January 8 January 15 January 22 January 29 

Acolytes 
Janna Kline 

Gregory Kline 
April Beige 

Connor Moehrle 
Jacey Lawrence 
Grady Lawrence 

April Beige 
Brian Beige 

Audrina Keil 
Preston Deal 

Nursery **Not Staffed Linda Miller 
Shannon 
Moehrle 

Heather Salter Lisa Lewis 

Children’s 
Church 

Wendy Kline 
Tina Petrik 

Paula Boyd 
Kelli Currey 

Lori Calve 
Janna Kline 

Linda Miller 
Jordyn 

Moehrle 

Heather  
Salter 

Shannon 
Moehrle 

Snow  
Removal 

Bob Wright Jack Boyde 
Mitchell 
Goehring 

Jordyn 
Moehrle 
Connor 
Moehrle 

Mark 
Mohrbacher 

** The nursery will not be staffed on New Year’s Day , however it is always open to 

be used as a cry room if parents find it necessary. There is a speaker on top of the 

bookcase from which you can hear the worship service.  Please note that we wel-

come the sound of children in our sanctuary. 
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REPORT OF FINANCE  

Thank you for your faithfulness in giving. 

Morning by morning new mercies I see All I 
have needed Thy hand hath provided 
Great is Thy faithfulness, Lord, unto me. 
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HIRING          Paula Boyd 

 

HIRING NURSERY WORKERS 

We are currently looking to hire 2 nursery workers. 
The hours would be from 9:00 AM—noon, every Sunday.  
The new hires will need to submit up to date clearances,  
(if you do not have them, we can help you obtain them).  

If interested please contact  Tammy Goehring, Paula Boyd or Pastor Alan.   

See Linda Miller to volunteer.  

In the meantime….. 

 

The nursery is open on Sunday morning for the 

Worship hour and is currently being staffed 

with volunteers. 

Children infant through preschool 
are welcome! 

PRAYER MINISTRY  

Father as we look over the past year we thank you for the many blessings that 

you have provided and for all the times you have carried us through the storms 

and lighted our paths in the midst of the darkness. 

Father as we enter into a new year we ask that you would continue to show us the 

way according to your will. By the power of your Holy Spirit grant us wisdom, 

discernment, knowledge and the ability to seek truth in light of your Word.  

Help us Lord to stay focused on Jesus and on the ministry you have set before us. 

Let us not be lead astray or get caught up  in the distractions of this world that 

cause division. Let us love as you have loved and desire to be one as we set our 

eyes heavenward. 

Our hope is found only in you and for this we thank you and praise your name.  

Amen 
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It is with a heavy heart that we update this newsletter article to  
include that Cookie has been warmly welcomed into the arms of  
Jesus.  Cookie will always be remembered for her generous heart,  
contagious laughter, creative ideas, deep love for family, passionate care for the young people in her life, and 
faith filled life well lived.  We, United Women in Faith, are blessed to call her friend.  

 



JANUARY 2023 THE DISCIPLE Page 11 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION                                                 Linda Miller 

Wow! What a year! We have prayed for a blessing of children to enter through 
our doors and God has surely delivered! We prayed and we watched and waited 
through the end of 2021 into the beginning of 2022 as families began returning 
to the sanctuary and into our Christian Education programming.  
 
This year as I look back over the new school year to date, we have seen a  
significant increase in the number of children coming through our doors.  
Looking at all the different weekly programs available we have seen a total of 
28 children and 15 youth attending at various times. How amazing would it be 
if all showed up at the same time?! Well we’ve actually seen a majority of 
these kids showing up at our Family Service Nights! God has and continues to 
answer our prayers! 
 
I want to thank our faithful teachers and helpers who have taken the time to 
invest in these children! God has called and you have answered! Thank you! 
Please note that there is always room for more volunteers, if God is calling 
you, please say yes. I believe our programs will continue to grow and as they 
do, it will take many of you stepping forward to make a difference.  
 
As wonderful as it is to see these kids coming in the doors, I need to also  
mention that we have seen an increase in adults within our Adult  
Programming as well! God is Good!! 
 
We wish you all a Happy New Year! May you be blessed in the coming year.  
 

SANTA BREAKFAST                                                        Heather Salter 
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KIDS CLUB                                                    Tiffani Keil 

Happy New Years to all my Kids Club families!!!  
 

We are starting a new 8 week series called Extreme Faith Without Limits 
from Children’s Ministry. We will not have a meeting  
January 2, 2023 due to the holiday break.  
 
We will pick back up January 9th with Cliff Diving and the Bible story about 
Zacchaeus from Luke 19:1-10.  Most of us enjoy jumping off a diving board 

into a pool, but cliff diving is taking that to an extreme. Zacchaeus went to extreme measures to see Jesus. 
And because of it, Jesus invited Zacchaeus to take the biggest jump of his life: following him. The kids will 
learn to take a leap of faith! 
 
January 16 is Martin Luther King Day so there will not be a meeting that evening.  
 
January 23rd is a Family Service Night at the Mental Health Association, you can find out more details in this 
newsletter.  
 
January 30th we will continue our Extreme Faith Without Limits series with Zorbing and the Bible story of The 
Burning Bush, Exodus 3:1-15. Zorbing involves getting into a large plastic ball and running, jumping, and     
rolling in all different directions- often going very fast down a hill. Moses was trapped in a ho-hum life as a 
shepherd until God sent his life in a new direction through an encounter with a burning bush. The kids will 
learn to be open to whatever direction God takes them.  



JANUARY 2023 THE DISCIPLE Page 13 

 

COOL YULE 
Presented by UUMC Kids Club/Youth Group 

December 18, 2022  

Shout out to Chris Chaousy for all 

the great photos! Thank you!! 
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YOUTH GROUP                                  Wendy Kline 

The Youth had a busy month of December. With your help we donated 13 shoe boxes filled 
with toys to Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child. We also sent Christmas cards to the 
Home Touch friends of our church.  
 

The Youth would also like to thank everyone for helping us with our cookie walk. We are 
blessed with great people in the church who donated and purchased cookies this year, we 
sold 54 containers of cookies! The kids enjoyed baking all the cookies and especially enjoyed 
the fellowship with all who helped. 
 

Kids who attended the Santa Breakfast, decorated bags for prisoners. The women made  
cookies for all the bags plus a tray for the guards. The Youth filled each bag with large candy 
bars, hard tack candies and a Christmas card for 25 prisoners. Thanks to Brandon from Oak 
Grove Church for delivering them.  
 

After a break for the holidays will be back on January 9th from 6:30 – 7:30pm. We will not 
meet on January 16th and will have a Family Service Night on January 23rd.   (See the Family 
Service Night info on page  in this newsletter) 
 

Happy New Year to everyone and may God bless you all in 2023! 
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Mental 
Health As-
sociation in 
Beaver Coun-
ty 
105 Bright- on 
Ave 
The Phoenix Center is a peer run drop in center for persons with a history 

of mental health/co-occurring disorders. The Center is a place for individuals to socialize, relax, enjoy 
the company and acceptance of others, and gain support in their recovery efforts.  
 

Educational programs, wellness programs, holiday celebrations, and a host of activities are offered at 
the center. In recent years, increased focus has been on promoting a welcoming environment,  
developing committees for fundraising and drop-in center governance, and creating more volunteer 
and employment opportunities through the center. 
 

Phoenix Drop-In Center provides: 

• Adults have a safe and supportive place for recreation, education, volunteer and peer support  
 opportunities. 

• A variety of activities like Creative Writing, Craft classes, Bingo, pool, and darts 

• Opportunity for participation in our Smart Shopper program that includes free transportation to 
 Wal-Mart and Aldi’s, recipes, and shopping tips. 

• Free lunch to members Monday-Friday at Noon. 

• Laundry facilities at a minimal cost and free transportation for members to do their laundry at the 
 center. 

• Activities that get members up and moving: Wii bowling, walks, picnics at the park, miniature 
 golf. 

 

Prior to our arrival the kids will make personalized cards for those who utilize the drop in  
center.  Once we are there we will learn what mental health needs are all about then we will be the 
hands and feet of Jesus by doing what is needed at the drop in center. 
 

1 Corinthians 15:58 
Therefore, my beloved brothers, be steadfast, immovable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, 
knowing that in the Lord your labor is not in vain. 
 

Mark 10:45 
"For even the Son of Man came not to be served but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for 
many.” 
 

Hebrews 12:13 
"And make straight paths for your feet, so that what is lame may not be put out of joint but rather be 
healed." 
 

Proverbs 4:26-27 
"Ponder the path of your feet; then all your ways will be sure. Do not swerve to the right or to the left; 
turn your foot away from evil." 
 

FAMILY SERVICE NIGHT                    Wendy Kline 

Join us for Family Service Night 
 January 23, 2023 from 6-8pm 

Mental Health Association  
Phoenix Drop-In Center  

located at 105 Brighton Ave, Rochester, PA 15074  
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HOME TOUCH         Linda Miller 

Lohra Allcorn 
528 Jackson Blvd 
Freedom, PA 15042 
 

Joe Biddle 
902 Eighth Avenue 
Freedom, PA 15042 
 

Bim  & Deb Brightwell 
1290 Route 68 
Rochester, PA 15074 
 

Carol Bubb 
394 Golden Grove Road 
Baden, PA 15005 
 

Tom Clinton 
1038 Reno Street Ext 
Rochester, PA 15074 
 

Don & Nancy Deutsch 
535 Lincoln Blvd 
Freedom, PA 15042 
 

Dave Eiler 
125 Pflug Road 
New Brighton, PA 15066 
 

Pat Elick 
1310 Route 68 
Rochester, PA 15074 
 

Paul Grimes 
157 Powell Road 
New Brighton, PA 15066 
 

Sylvia Hendrickson 
10 Adams Ridge Blvd. Rm A-8 
Mars, PA 16046 
 

Elmira Hollingshead 
1013 Stockton Ridge 
Cranberry Twp., PA 16066 
 

Lee Jenkins 
1080 Robinson Street 
Freedom, PA 15042 
 

Pat Katekovich 
158 Willowmere Park Road 
New Brighton, PA 15066 

Josephine Lapic 
902 Tulip Drive 
New Brighton, PA 15066 
 

Jim & Esther Miller 
905 Eighth Avenue 
Freedom, PA 15042 
 

Thelma Miller 
10338 Old State Road 
Conneaut Lake, PA 16316 
 

Jackie Neal 
113 Sunset Drive 
Cowpens, SC 29330 
 

Dottie & Janet Pfaff 
103 Burgess Drive 
Blue Ridge Apt 2016 
Zelienople, PA 16063 
 

Tim Ramsey 
724 Druschel Road 
New Brighton, PA 15066 
 

Duane & Diana Rape 
130 Harkins Mill Road 
Rochester, PA 15074 
 

Amie Ritter 
141 R Harold Street 
New Brighton, PA 15066 
 

 

 

Please take a moment to remember our  
Home Touch Friends 

With a note, card or phone call. 

If you know of someone who should be  
added to our Home Touch Friend List, 

Please contact the church office.  

If you would like a visit from our Home Touch Team 

or Pastor Alan, please notify the church office. 
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COMPASSIONATE MINISTRIES                  Jo Shane 

Once again, I must thank all of you for a year of helping the Pantry continue to run smoothly. It is 
hard to believe that another year has passed and 2023 is here. We have so much to be thankful for, not 
only here at church, but also wherever we may find ourselves. 
 
We received two Christmas cards this year from Pantry folks, thanking the church for their support 
with food and their continual support in prayer. Some have had a hard year with health issues and 
have had to send others to pick up their groceries. One lady just had her hip replaced and was able to 
drive to the December pick up. Another had fallen and broken her arm which is slow on healing.  
 
Another couple lost her mother and his father the month before Christmas. Another lady is facing 
surgery this coming year. We all have struggles and find we can turn to God to help us with these 
problems, and He will be there to support us.  
 
We need to thank the Boy Scout Troop 444 for helping to carry the packages and groceries to the cars 
in December. They were a big help. Bill Deal made corn bread and a big pot of chili to feed all of the 
helpers that night. Thank you to Mr. Deal and the scouts. Before the boys left, they put up tables and 
chairs for a funeral dinner. 
 
The schedule for the new year will be the third Tuesday of the month. We will usually fill bags and 
boxes the day before distribution day unless other arrangements are made. Some of the things we 
need this month are coffee mate, brown gravy, mandarin oranges, mushrooms, peanut butter, toilet 
paper, paper towels, dish soap and detergent. You can always check the church web page 
(www.unionvilleumc.org) Compassionate Ministries Page for the latest list of needed items. 
 

Thank you for your prayers and support.  

May God walk with you and us this coming year. 

http://www.unionvilleumc.org
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COMPASSIONATE MINISTRIES                      Jo Shane 

Just a reminder: 

Do you have a neighbor, friend, or family member who is having financial difficulties? 

 

Pantry Distribution 

Tuesday, January 17th & February 21st 

5:00—7:oo PM 

Questions? Call Jo Shane @ 724-846-5146 

 

Current Food Pantry needs can be found on  

Unionville’s Website @ unionvilleumc.org 
 

Just a few Christmas Eve and Christmas Day photos! 
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Community Breakfast 
January 7th & February 4th 

8:00—10:00 am 

Please come and lend a hand; come and eat; invite your friends & neighbors! 

An all-you-care-to-eat buffet for only $12.00! 

You can’t beat it! 

The proceeds from these meals help fund various ministries throughout the year. 

FAMILY LIFE CENTER 

RENTALS 

We are currently taking 

Rental reservations. 

Call the Church Office 

At (724)843-0862 

Join us for Sunday Worship 

In our Sanctuary @9:30 am 

or virtually. via 

Our YouTube channel. 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Tuesday—Thursday 

Noon—4 PM 

(724)843-0862 

Unionville United Methodist Church 

1297 Route 68 
(New Sewickley Township) 

Rochester, PA 15074 
724-843-0862 

Email: unionville1@comcast.net 
www.unionvilleumc.org 

Rev. Alan J Morrison, Pastor 
morrisonalanj@gmail.com 

(814)796-2072 


